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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Richard Mankin

I’m writing this column on a flight coming back from the
Entomological Society of America (ESA) meeting in
Cincinnati.  Florida was well-represented this year. UF
student, Rebecca Baldwin, won an award in the student
competition.  Entomologists from all parts of the state
presented papers on diverse topics, ranging from
molecular biology to insect art.

The number of annual meeting participants and the
financial stability of the ESA has decreased in recent
years, but the quality and breadth of the presentations
has increased.  The trend is similar to what we are seeing
in the Florida Entomological Society annual meetings.
My crystal ball sees these trends continuing over the next
few years.

The increase we see in research quality at the same time
as resources are being reduced  is due in part to
concerted efforts by researchers to use their time and
resources wisely.  Professionals all over the world
recognize that we face increasing hazards to our health,
food supply, and environment as our growing population
consumes more resources and moves more agricultural
goods, and pests, around a rapidly warming planet.

Wise stewardship cannot counterbalance declining
resources forever.  There will be some difficult priorities
to face soon if we fail to maintain the capability to deal
with the next “West Nile virus” or “glassy winged
sharpshooter” crisis, or perhaps something even more
hazardous. Many of us now have little time available to
pursue the questions that drew us into research in the first
place.

There are a few rays of sunshine in this somber forecast.
Entomology, biology in general, and the environment are

likely to grow in importance in the public perception as
the problems we already face increase in scope.
Thoughtful individuals will still continue to conduct
entomological research, even with diminished re-
sources.  Increasing numbers of research and
communication tools will become available to
researchers that can enhance our capability and
productivity, like this laptop computer.  As the first
entomological journal to place its articles freely
accessible on the web, the  Florida Entomologist has
been in the vanguard of these activities.  And, although
the science of human resources management is still in its
infancy, new performance  management tools and
training  may appear soon to further assist us in using our
limited resources most effectively.  For those who can
take advantage of these new tools, the naughts and teens
will be bright indeed.

Happy Holidays everyone, and best wishes for next
year!

*****************************************
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

MINUTES
*****************************************

Edited minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting, held
September 25, 2003 at USDA-ARS, are as follows:

Attendance:  Katie Barbara, Ken Bloem (via confer-
ence call), Teresa DuChene, Howard Frank, Steve
Lapointe (via conference call), Oscar Liburd, Richard
Mankin, Jim Nation, Gregg Nuessly, Rudi Scheffrahn,
Lois Wood

Business Manager Report (Teresa DuChene):  Fi-
nancial report: Morgan Stanley $96,820.54, Bank of
America $5,080.98.  The monetary loss from the 2003
Annual Meeting was $4,201.02.  The 2004 Annual
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Meeting will be held at the Ft. Lauderdale Radisson Bahia
Mar, July 25-28, with rooms at $69 (Federal govern-
ment) and $89 (all non-ocean front rooms).  Student
activities costs will be moved out of meeting expenses.
Methods of increasing income at meetings were dis-
cussed, specifically, raising non-member meeting regis-
tration to $125, raising late registration fees for members,
a combination deal for non-members attending the 2004
meeting to include membership and registration (e.g.,
$140), as well as receiving more donations from corpo-
rations.

Computer Resources Committee (Richard Mankin):
Tom Walker, Florida Entomologist Webmaster, re-
ported that institutional subscriptions to Florida Ento-
mologist fell from 148 in 2002 to 92 in 2003.  Revenue
from Immediate Free Web Access (IFWA) fees is down
from $3000 for the first 2 issues of 2002 to $1800 for the
first 2 issues of 2003.  We need to watch these trends
closely to avoid financial losses.  Florida Entomological
Society Web Site report: Business manager, Teresa
DuChene, has successfully finished merging the online and
master versions of the membership database into a single
copy.  Last week, the new database was sent to Colony
One Online to replace the current, outdated version.  The
new system enables a significant reduction in the time
needed for maintenance of membership records.  It also
enables members to quickly change their address and
contact information online.  Visits to the FES web site
have increased steadily, particularly since May 2003,
when Richard Lobinske and Chris Tipping posted their
new web pages on Florida Pests and Insect Diversity.   In
the week of September 14, for example, the FES web site
had 2,089 visitors, compared to 850 in the week of June
16, 2002.  Richard Baranowski will be stepping down as
Editor of Florida Entomologist at the end of 2003.  Jim
Nation has agreed to take over the position of Editor.  The
Board discussed ideas for new types of articles for the
journal for next year, including local review articles.

Sustaining Membership Committee (Steve
Lapointe):  The recommendation of combining Mem-
bership and Sustaining Membership Committees was
discussed.  The former is the larger part of the workload.
Scott Ferguson and Pat Greany will serve on the commit-
tee.  Emphasis will be placed on members asking for
corporate support from cooperators.  Howard Frank
suggested going back to a three-year rotation of Vice
President nominations from a university, then USDA, then
a private corporation.  Richard Mankin suggested that we
informally (for now) merge the two committees.

Program Committee (Richard Mankin): The 86th
Florida Entomological Society Annual Meeting was held
July 27-30, 2003 at the Hutchinson Island Marriott Beach

Resort.  John Edman gave a Pioneer Lecture honoring
Maurice Provost.  The meeting included symposia on
Weed Biological Control, Entomology in the Classroom,
Fall Armyworm Area-wide Management, and Genetics
and Insect Research.  One hundred fifteen participants
registered for the Annual Meeting, and 30 participants
attended a Workshop on Wood Destroying Organisms.
There were 28 posters, 17 ten-minute presentations, and
17 entrants in the Student Competition.

Student Activities (Gregg Nuessly): Potential changes
to the structure of Student awards and competitions at the
Annual Meeting were discussed, especially splitting Stu-
dent paper and Scholarship competitions into MS and
PhD categories.  Students need to specify costs and
justification for the minigrant competition.  There was also
some discussion about students indicating all potential
sources of funding for student travel grants.  Students
indicated that they would like to change the luncheon to a
brunch at the Annual Meeting.  G. Nuessly indicated his
intention to rotate off as chair of this committee after the
2004 meeting.  Names were discussed to take his place
as chair.  Discussion of reduced cost rooms at the 2004
meeting led to a decision to offer one room to each of  the
first 2 registered students and they can sublet them as they
see fit.  Addition of a poster presentation competition was
discussed including potential loss of students from the oral
presentation competition, minimum number of posters to
have a competition, etc.  Ideas for changes will be
developed within the committee during the next couple of
months and presented for discussion at the next Executive
Committee meeting.  Questionnaires to faculty regarding
participation of themselves and students at FES meetings
will be sent to university faculty within our sphere of
influence.

Newsletter (Lois Wood): L. Wood is waiting on a few
reports in order to get the next issue out.  She distributed
a list of types of stories and information that are usually
included in specific quarterly issues.

Public Relations (Oscar Liburd): O. Liburd men-
tioned the possibility of expanding opportunities through
this committee.  Butterfly World was one avenue dis-
cussed.

Pioneer Lecture Award Committee (David Hall):
The committee is in the process of selecting an honoree
and lecturer for the 2004 meeting.  We would like to honor
a Pioneer from either private industry or government,
especially someone associated with the Caribbean basin.
The Committee would appreciate suggestions.

Honors and Awards Committee (Ken Bloem): K.
Bloem suggested changes for committee operations.
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Richard Mankin will email the recommendations by Stuart
Reitz to all Executive Committee members for their
comments.  The Board discussed an increase in the
number of Honors and Awards Committee members,
however, the current number of members is not limiting
since few names are advanced for awards.

Operating Guidelines and By-Laws (John Capinera):
J. Capinera submitted suggested changes to guidelines.
Richard Mankin will email members and request com-
ment.

Long Range Planning Committee (Richard Mankin):
R. Mankin suggested disbanding the committee at this
point.

The next Executive Committee meeting will be held
January 15, 2004, at USDA-ARS in Gainesville.  All
committee chairs are encouraged to attend.  All FES
members are invited.

87th ANNUAL MEETING
AND THE 5TH INTERNATIONAL

CARIBBEAN CONFERENCE OF THE
FLORIDA ENTOMOLOGICAL SOCIETY

The 87th Annual Meeting and the 5th International
Caribbean Conference of the Florida Entomological
Society will be held July 25 – 28, 2004 at the Radisson
Bahia Mar Beach Resort, 801 Seabreeze Blvd., Fort
Lauderdale, FL 33316; tel 800-531-2478, 954-764-
2233; Fax 954-524-6912; website: www.bahiamar.net.
The room rate will be $89 for non-federal employees
and $69 for federal employees.

Please contact Steve Lapointe if you are planning or
considering a symposium or if you would like to suggest
or participate in a special topic.

CALL FOR PAPERS

The deadline for submission of papers for the 87th

Annual Meeting and the 5th International Caribbean
Conference of the Florida Entomological Society will be
Friday, May 28, 2004. Time allotted for submitted oral
papers will be eight minutes for presentations and two
minutes for discussion.  Facilities for posters (48 x 48”)
will be available.  Confirmation of receipt of papers will
be sent to the first author.  There will be oral student
paper sessions with awards as in previous years.  A
description of the format for judging the student papers
will be presented in the next Newsletter.  Students
participating in the judged sessions must be members of
the Florida Entomological Society and registered for the
meeting.

Steve Lapointe
Chairman, Program Committee
USDA, ARS, U.S. Horicultural Research Laboratory
2001 South Rock Road
Fort Pierce, FL   34945
Tel. 772-462-5914
Fax: 772-462-5986
Email: SLapointe@ushrl.ars.usda.gov

*****************************************

*****************************************

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!

Help!!

We need dedicated, enthusiastic people to  serve on
FES committees.  Commitments aren't very time con-
suming, and are dynamic ways to provide input and
motivate change.  Please contact President Richard
M a n k i n ( 3 5 2 / 3 7 4 - 5 7 7 4 ,
rmankin@gainesville.usda.ufl.edu)

For the current list of Executive Committee mem-
bers as well as all other committees and their
members, see Pages 5 -7 of this Newsletter.

MESSAGE FROM
THE BUSINESS MANAGER

Teresa will soon be sending out membership notices to
any members that have not paid their 2003-2004 dues.

**********************************************************************************

*****************************************
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CALL FOR MEMBERS AND EVENTS

In the Newsletter, we would occasionally like to include infor-
mation about FES members.  Please refer to the requested items
for each category and let your colleagues know what you have
been up to lately.  This information should be sent to Lois Wood
or Eileen Buss.

1.  Invitational talks, keynote speeches etc...:  Speaker, organi-
zation, meeting, date, location and title of talk.
2.  Honors & Awards:  Recipient, title of award, given for and
given by.
3.  International Activities:  Person, date, activity and funding
source.
4.  Grants/Contracts:  Principal investigator(s), project title,
funding source and project description.
5.  Major Publications (Books, Monographs, Chapters):  Au-
thors, title and citation.
6.  National or Branch Offices:  Person, office held, organization
and dates.
7.  Moving up:  Person on the move, old position, new position,
location, date of change and responsibilities.
8.  Visiting Entomologists:  Visitor(s), visiting from, dates,
purpose of visit, host and location.
9.  On Leave:  Person, new location, dates and activity.
10.  Community Activities:  Person, project description, organi-
zation, location and dates.

*****************************************
This newsletter is published irregularly between issues of the Journal of the
Society,The Florida Entomologist.  It is intended for the publication of
subjects of interest to the members of the Florida Entomological Society.
Articles, announcements, awards and other news about FES members are
solicited from the membership and should be addressed to the co-editors
Lois Wood  or Eileen Buss.
      Lois Wood, Dept. of Entomology & Nematology, P.O. Box 110620,
University of Florida, Gainesville, FL 32611-0620.  Phone: (352)-392-
1901 Ext. 207, FAX: (352)-392-7567, Internet:
LAWO@IFAS.UFL.EDU.
      Eileen Buss, Dept. of Entomology & Nematology, P.O. Box 110620,
University of Florida, Gainesville, FL 32611-0620.  Phone: (352)-392-
1901 Ext. 116, FAX: (352)-392-0190, Internet:
EABUSS@IFAS.UFL.EDU.
*****************************************

*****************************************

*****************************************

!!!   HAPPY HOLIDAYS !!!
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FLORIDA ENTOMOLOGI-
CAL SOCIETY

COMMITTEE ROSTER
2003-2004

Revised November 1, 2003
Robert Meagher, Secretary, FES

EXECUTIVE BOARD

President
Richard Mankin
USDA-ARS
Center for Medical, Agricultural &
Veterinary Entomology
1700 SW 23rd Dr.
Gainesville, FL 32608
352-374-5774
FAX 352-374-5781
rmankin@gainesville.usda.ufl.edu

Past President
J. Howard Frank
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
P.O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-392-1901 ext. 128
FAX 352-392-0190
jhf@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

President-Elect
Stephen L. Lapointe
USDA-ARS
U.S. Horticultural Research Labo-
ratory
2001 South Rock Road
Ft. Pierce, FL 34945
772-462-5914
FAX 561-462-5986
slapointe@ushrl.ars.usda.gov

Vice President
Rudolph H. Scheffrahn
University of Florida
Fort Lauderdale Research and
Education Center
3205 College Avenue
Fort Lauderdale, FL  33314-7799
954-577-6300
FAX 954-475-4125
rhsc@ufl.edu

Secretary
Robert Meagher
USDA-ARS
Center for Medical, Agricultural &
Veterinary Entomology

1700 S.W. 23rd Dr.
Gainesville, FL 32608
352-374-5756
FAX 352-374-5892
rmeagher@gainesville.usda.ufl.edu

Treasurer/Business Manager
Teresa DuChene
Florida Entomological Society
P. O. Box 1007
Lutz, FL 33548-1007
Home 813-971-2674
FES PHONE 813-903-9234
FES FAX 813-979-4908
flaentsoc@worldnet.att.net

Editor of the Florida Entomolo-
gist (January 1, 2004)
James L. Nation
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
P.O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-392-1901 ext. 146
FAX 352-392-0190
jln@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Members-At-Large
Ken Bloem
USDA-APHIS-PPQ-NBCI
Center for Biological Control
Florida A&M University
Room 308 Perry-Paige Bldg. South
Tallahassee, FL 32307
850-412-7060
FAX 850-412-7059
ksbloem@nettally.com

Oscar Liburd
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
P.O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-392-1901 ext. 108
FAX 352-392-0190
oeliburd@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Student Members
Katie Barbara
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
P. O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-392-1901 ext. 164
FAX 352-392-0190
kbarbara@ufl.edu

Cindy Tucker
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
P. O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 342611-0620
352-392-1901
FAX 352-392-0190
ctucker@ufl.edu

STANDING COMMITTEES

Publications
James Nation – Chair

Associate Editors
Arshad Ali 407-330-6735
James R. Brown 904-772-2424
John L. Capinera 352-392-1901
ext. 111
J. Howard Frank 352-392-1901
ext. 128
Pat Greany 850-523-7834 / 352-
318-2581
Guy J. Hallman 956-565-2647
Forrest W. Howard 954-577-6332
Richard K. Jansson 908-369-3017
Norman C. Leppla 352-392-1901
ext. 120
Catherine M. Mannion 305-246-
7001 ext. 220
James F. Price 941-751-7636 ext.
246
John Sivinski 352-374-5791
Gary J. Steck 352-372-3505
Robert Vander Meer 352-374-
5918
Thomas J. Walker 352-392-1901
ext. 125
Ronald M. Weseloh 305-798-
7262

Public Relations
Oscar Liburd, Chair

Program
Stephen L. Lapointe - Chair

Local Arrangements
Rudolph Scheffrahn – Chair
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Membership
Stephen L. Lapointe - Chair

J. Scott Ferguson
7145 58th Avenue
Vero Beach, FL  32967
561-567-5218  x19
scott.ferguson@cp.novartis.com

Patrick D. Greany
PDG Entomological Consulting
3640 Harpers Ferry Drive
Tallahassee, FL 32308
850-523-7834
CELL 352-318-2581
pgreany@attglobal.net

Clay W. Scherer
Dupont Crop Protection
1090 Elkton Road
S215-383A
Newark, DE  19711-3507
302-366-5117
clay.w.scherer@usa.dupont.com

Lewis Wright
Wright Pest Control
P.O. Box 2185
Winter Haven, FL 33880
863-299-1131

Honors and Awards
Ken Bloem – Co-chair

Stuart Reitz – Co-chair
USDA-ARS Center for Biological
Control
Room 310 Perry-Paige Bldg. South
Florida A&M University
Tallahassee, FL 32307
850-412-7062
FAX 850-412-7263
sreitz@nettally.com

Nominating
J. Howard Frank - Chair

Resolutions
Rita Duncan - Chair
University of Florida
Tropical Research and Education
Center
18905 SW 280th Street
Homestead, FL 33031-3314
305-246-6341
FAX 305-246-7003
red@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Fiscal
Robert Meagher – Chair

Susie Legaspi
USDA-ARS Center  for Biological
Control
Room 308 Perry-Paige Bldg. South
Florida A&M University
Tallahassee, FL 32307
850-412-7061
FAX 850-412-7263
jlegaspi@nettally.com

John Altom
Valent USA Corp.
3700 NW 91st St.
Bldg. C, Suite 300
Gainesville, FL 32606
352-336-4844
john.altom@valent.com

Student Activities
Gregg S. Nuessly – Chair
University of Florida
Everglades Research and Education
Center
3200 E. Palm Beach Road
Belle Glade, FL 33430-4702
561-993-1500
FAX 561-993-1582
gsn@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Wayne Hunter
USDA-ARS
U.S. Horticultural Research Labo-
ratory
2001 South Rock Road
Ft. Pierce, FL 34945
772-462-5898
FAX 561-462-5986
whunter@ushrl.ars.usda.gov

Marco A. Toapanta
Bayer CropScience Crop.
16057 Tampa Palms, Blvd. West
PMB #373
Tampa, FL  33647
813-907-2938
FAX 813-907-2958
marco.toapanta@bayercropscience.com

AD-HOC COMMITTEES

Newsletter
Lois Wood - Co-editor
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
P.O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-392-1901 ext. 207
FAX 352-392-0190
lawo@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Eileen Buss – Co-editor
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
P.O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-392-1901 ext. 116
FAX 352-392-0190
eabuss@ufl.edu

Computer Resources
Richard Mankin - Chair

Sanford D. Porter
USDA-ARS
Center for Medical, Agricultural &
Veterinary Entomology
1600 SW 23rd Dr.
Gainesville, FL 32608
352-374-5914
FAX 352-374-5818
sdporter@gainesville.usda.ufl.edu

Michael Hubbard
Florida A&M University
Laboratory of Aquatic Entomology
Tallahassee, FL 32307-4100
850-561-2216
FAX 850-561-2221
mhubbard@famu.edu

Tom Walker
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
P. O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-392-1901 ext. 125
FAX 352-392-0190
tjw@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Historian/Necrologist
Howard Weems, Jr.
P.O. Box 2309
Hawthorne, FL 32640-2309
352-481-9290
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Caribbean Directory
J. Howard Frank - Chair

Guy J. Hallman
USDA-ARS
Kika De La Garza Subtropical
Agricultural Research Center
Crop Quality and Fruit Insect
Research Unit
2423 E. Highway 83 Bldg. 200
Weslaco, TX 78596
956-447-6317
FAX 956-447-6323
ghallman@weslaco.ars.usda.gov

Robert E Woodruff
3517 NW 10th Avenue
Gainesville, FL 32605
352-376-1914

Education
James F. Price
University of Florida
Gulf Coast Research and Education
Center
5007 60th Street East
Bradenton, FL  34203-9511
941-751-7636 ext. 246
FAX 941-751-7639
jprice@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Jim Cuda
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
P.O. Box 110620
Gainesville FL, 32611
352-392-1901 ext. 126
jcuda@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Richard Mankin

Wayne Dixon
Florida Department of Agriculture
and Consumer Services
Division of Plant Industry
Bureau of Entomology, Nematology
and Plant Pathology
1911 SW 34th Street
Gainesville, FL 32608-1268
352-372-3505 ext. 118
dixonw@doacs.state.fl.us

Susan Wineriter
USDA-ARS
P.O. Box 110980
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-372-3505 ext. 166
spitz@ufl.edu

Paul Choate
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
P. O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL  32611
352-392-1901 ext. 166
pmc@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Rebecca Baldwin – student repre-
sentative
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
P.O. Box 110620
Gainesville FL, 32611
352-392-1901
baldwin@ufl.edu

Katie Barbara

Caribbean Conference
J. Howard Frank - Chair

Pioneer Lecturer Award
David Hall - Chair
USDA-ARS
U.S. Horticultural Laboratory
2001 South Rock Road
Ft. Pierce, FL  34945
772-462-5897
FAX 772-462-5986
dhall@ushrl.ars.usda.gov

Harold Denmark
10930 N.W. 12th Place
Gainesville, FL 32606
352-332-1441
hdenmar@ibm.net

Joe Funderburk
University of Florida
North Florida Research and Educa-
tion Center
30 Research Road
Quincy, FL 32351
850-875-7146
FAX 850-875-7148
jef@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Norm Leppla
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology Dept.
P.O. Box 110620
Gainesville FL, 32611
352-392-1901 ext. 120
FAX 352-392-0190
ncl@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Richard Mankin

John Sivinski
USDA-ARS-CMAVE
1700 SW 23rd Drive
Gainesville, FL 32608
352-374-5791
FAX 352-374-5804
jsivinski@gainesville.usda.ufl.edu

Howard Weems, Jr.

Operating Guidelines and By-
Laws
J. Howard Frank

Managing Invasive Species
Norm Leppla – Chair

Harold Denmark

Keith H. Griffith
Crompton Uniroyal Chemical
Senior Product Development
Representative, Crop Protection
5211 Fawnway Ct.
Orlando, FL 32819-3823
407-876-8698 (office)
407-876-8697 (fax)
407-256-9296 (mobile)
407-876-8683 (home)
keith_griffith@uniroyalchemical.com

George O’Meara
Florida Medical Entomology
Laboratory
200 9th Street S. E.
Vero Beach, FL  32962
772-778-7200
FAX 772-778-7205
gfo@ifas.ufl.edu

Rudolph Scheffrahn


